
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

GE International Inc. 

Mr. Lee M. Stewart 

Senior Vice President Gas Operations 

Southern California Gas Company and SDG&E 

555 W. Fifth Street, Mail Stop  GT28H7 

Los Angeles, CA 90013-1011 

 

December 19, 2005 

 

Subject:  Impact of Changing Fuel Gas Wobbe Number on GE Gas Turbine Operation 

 

Dear Lee: 

 

The following information is provided in response to your telephone request to me of December 

14, 2005 regarding LNG being introduced into the natural gas supply to gas turbine power 

plants and resulting varying wobbe values. 

 

To properly assess the impact of a change in wobbe index for the fuel at any specific site, we 

would require additional information and clarification with respect to the MWI limits under 

consideration.  Our comments below are, therefore, general in nature and indicative of several, 

but not all, applicable GE specifications that would be relevant to any detailed study and 

subsequent equipment modification recommendations made for a specific gas turbine. 

 
GE’s fuel gas specification, GEI 41040i - Specification for Fuel Gases for Combustion in Heavy-
Duty Gas Turbines, discusses limits for fuel gases for combustion in heavy-duty gas turbines.  
Additionally, we would recommend GER 3620K, Heavy-Duty Gas Turbine Operating and 
Maintenance Considerations, be followed with respect to gas turbine operational matters.  
Tuning of the combustion system is a recommended practice to achieve desired gas turbine 
operation, as specifically noted in GER3620K.  Tuning or re-tuning may be required at any point 
along the entire modified wobbe range, as defined in GEI 41040i.  Copies of these documents 
are being forwarded by mail. 

 

As noted above, the wobbe number is believed to directly affect the gas turbine and combustor 

operation, and therefore, any change to it may have an affect on the operability of the gas 

turbine.  We believe that any amount of change in wobbe number may result in the owner 

seeking (or themselves) conducting re-tuning of the gas turbine.  Some of the areas that may 

be affected are, but are not limited to, dynamics, emissions, and performance.  Tuning of the 

gas turbine is recommended, as specifically noted in GER3620K, to maintain an operating 

standard that accounts for both performance, as well as maintenance requirements.  The 

design of GE’s Dry Low NOx Combustion System incorporates tuning functionality for this 

purpose.  
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